SUMMARY
SWAN CREEK TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
March 13, 2023 – 7:00 P.M.
Board members present: Supervisor Fulmer, Treasurer Thomas Krzeszewski, Trustee Kushion and Trustee Moon.  

Also present: Deputy Clerk Larkin.

Absent: Clerk Timothy Krzeszewski,
Supervisor Fulmer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. All minutes, financial statements, checks/invoices and correspondences are on file and available at the township office.
Motion made by and seconded to approve an expense to maintain the Swan Creek Township portion of the St. Charles Museum.
Motion made and seconded to approve budget amendments made through the General Appropriations Act.  Complete lists of amendments are attached to original minutes.
With the passing of Planning Commission member, Joe Malek, previous letters of intent from Michael Banning and James Bouliew for vacant Planning Commission position, were once again reviewed. With a recommendation from the Swan Creek Township Planning Commission, Motion made and seconded to appoint Michael Banning to the Planning Commission to finish out Joe Malek’s three-year term ending January 2024.  
Swan Creek Municipal Civil Infraction Ordinance Violations Bureau Ordinance 2022-02 Motion made and seconded to adopt Ordinance #2022-02.  Ordinance will become effective 30 days after publication.

Motion made and seconded to adopt MERS resolution #2022-09 Resolution Establishing Authorized Signatories for MERS Contracts and Service Credit Purchase Approvals and assign Supervisor and Deputy Clerk as authorized signatories. Motion made and seconded to adopt MERS resolution #2022-08 uniform 457 supplemental retirement agreement.
2023 Road Project Estimate – Board reviewed all upcoming road projects that will be part of the new fiscal year budget. A copy of all projected road projects are attached to the original minutes.
FEMA paper work reviewed by board.

Update FOIA Procedures and Guidelines – After review of Guidelines, it was decided by the board that there was no need for a resolution and that the Clerk will make changes and inform board of changes at next meeting.
Swan Creek Township Board reviewed the estimate for replacement of signs in Cemetery and Park.  Project was budgeted and approved in prior fiscal year but never completed.   Signs will be completed in the new 2023/24 fiscal year.
Officers Reports:  
Treasurer Thomas Krzeszewski spoke about higher interest rates at The State Bank when opening a new Money Market and would like to look into this further.

Supervisor Fulmer stated he received communication from a township resident regarding fiber optic internet services rather than satellite service on Orr Road by Swan Creek Road.  He will be checking into this.
Public Comments:  
With no further business, Supervisor Fulmer declared the Board Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
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